MINUTES

OTTAWA-CARLETON POLICE SERVICES BOARD

CHAMPLAIN ROOM

25 SEPTEMBER 2000

5:00 P.M.

PRESENT

Chair:

Councillor H. Kreling

Vice Chair: Mr. G. Baskerville
Members: Ms. E. Buckingham, Councillor J. Legendre, Mr. J. McCombie

REGRETS

Mr. D. Adam, Regiona Chair B. Chiardlli

CONFIRMATION OF MINUTES

That the Ottawa-Carleton Regional Police Services Board confirm the Minutes of the 24
July 2000 and the 11 September 2000 meetings.

CARRIED

PUBLIC DELEGATIONS

a)

ADULT SCHOOL CROSSING GUARDS

Ms. Mari Wellman, speaking on behalf of Regionad Councillor W. Byrne, indicated the
councillor is very concerned about the adult crossing guards program. She believed the
program, which is necessary for the safety of school children, isin jeopardy. She hoped
the School Board and the Police Services Board would be able to find a solution and the
funds necessary to continue the program at least to the end of the current school year.

Chief Bevan distributed copies of a memorandum on the issue of adult school crossing
guards, and indicated the Police Service is aware of the Stuation and has worked in
partnership with the school board to addressit. He explained his memorandum contains a
recommendation that the Police Services Board take this matter forward to the new City
of Ottawa because it is more properly dedt with by the new Emergency and Protective
Services branch of the City. In theinterim and in the interest of safety, the Police Service
and the school board have committed to provide the funding to ensure the continuation of
the program to the end of this school year. He noted the Service has found additional
funding within its existing budget and those funds have been matched by the school board.
He indicated a message has been left with the contractor indicating the Service's intention
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to accept the new terms of the agreement and he anticipated no disruption of service. He
noted this was not an easy situation to deal with because of the level of increase that was
requested and he commended staff at the Police Service and at the school board who
worked diligently to come up with a solution.

Chief Bevan noted this is becoming an expensive item for the Police Service and for
reasons outlined in his memorandum, he felt the responsbility more properly belongs with
the new City of Ottawa. Therefore he asked that the Board consider passing the matter
on to the new City so they can consider it early in the new year.

Though she felt this is an important and necessary program, Member Buckingham did not
believe it should be the Police Service's responsbility and she agreed with the Chief’s
suggestion to try and move the responsibility to a more gppropriate body.

Moved by J. Legendre

That the Ottawa-Carleton Regional Police Services Board authorize the Board
Chair to write to the Transition Board to apprise them of the Adult Crossing
Guard program, which falls within the mandate of the new City of Ottawa, and to
request that the Transition Board incorporate funding for the program in the
2001 budget for the City.

CARRIED

2 INQUIRIES

a)

Traffic Enforcement Report in Conjunction with Regiona Transportation Dept.

Member Legendre referenced a traffic enforcement report which he believed is being
prepared by the Region’s Trangportation Department in collaboration with OCRPS staff.
He was under the impression the report pertained to police enforcement of speeding and
red-light running as well as issues of road rage and speeding in generdl. Heinquired if the
Board will be receiving a copy of it.

Chief Bevan indicated OCRPS staff have prepared a sixteen-page document entitled the
“Road Safety Traffic Management and Law Enforcement Plan” which is being rolled into
the Service's traffic management plan. He noted the document dedls with speed
reduction, intersection violations, transport, impaired driving, high-risk road users, and
other matters. He suggested the report may have been discussed at the Regional
Transportation Committee but it is a work in progress and is being integrated into the
Service's traffic management plan and traffic enforcement plan. He indicated the
document was prepared by OCRPS staff but because of their close working arrangement,
Regiona Transportation staff are aware of it. He confirmed the report will be coming
forward to the Board.
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b)

Policies and Procedures on Property Seizures Upon Arrest

Member Legendre related two separate incidents which caused him to wonder about the
Service's policies and procedures on property seizures upon arrest. He indicated in the
first incident, a person was arrested and later released without being charged but their
property was not returned. In another case, a person was arrested, charged and given a
receipt for their seized property however, the receipt does not list the property seized
therefore the individual does not know what the receipt is for. Member Legendre
requested that staff provide a brief report at a subsequent meeting on the Service's
policies and procedures for the seizure of property upon arrest.

Procedures for Dealing with Accused in Partner Assault Cases

Member Legendre believed there is an experimental system under way in Ottawa
Carleton with respect to the handling of domestic violence cases. He assumed it is
common for the accused, typicaly a mae, to be excluded from the family home in such
cases. He wondered how the accused are apprised of their rights with respect to
accessing the home to retrieve persona belongings and documents they may require. He
wondered if they are automaticaly advised of their rights and whether this is done in
writing and/or verbally.

Chief Bevan indicated there is nothing experimental about the partner assault policy as it
is applied in Ottawa-Carleton. Such cases are managed on an individual basis based on
risk management. He indicated he would be pleased to bring information to the Board on
the Partner Assault Section, the partnerships the Service has in the community and about
the different initiatives the OCRPS has put in place to deal with this very serious issue.
He stated the Service deds with such situations absolutely scrupulously. The OCRPS
views the program as an opportunity to prevent further violence and to prevent homicides.
He explained that generdly, if someone is excluded from the home, a very explicit
explanation is given about the kinds of activities that person can engage in vis-avis the
family or the matrimonial home. He indicated the release documents that lay out the
parameters of the kinds of activities the person may engage in are al in writing but
anything given beyond that may be verbal. Chief Bevan noted that if there is a particular
complaint about how this was applied, it should be forwarded to the Professiona
Standards Section so it can be properly addressed.

Member Legendre asked that staff consider bringing forward an information item on this
issue in the coming months.

Role of Board Members at Official Opening Ceremonies

Member Buckingham noted Board members recently received an invitation to attend the
officia opening of the training facility a Algonquin College and she inquired as to the role
of Board members at such ceremonies. She expressed her astonishment that there was
no evidence of the Chair being asked to speak or of the Board being formaly
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acknowledged when the OCRPS opened its new forensic laboratory some time ago. She
indicated that when the Board funds the construction of a building, she would expect the
Board Chair to be formaly asked to make comments and if a plaque is going to go up in
the building, that all Board members names appear on it. She wondered what the normal
practice has been and whether the Service has a policy to address this matter. Given that
this is not the only facility in the Service's building plan, Member Buckingham hoped the
Service would implement a protocol to standardize such ceremonies.

Chief Bevan indicated he was not aware that invitations had been sent for that ceremony
and promised to make inquiries on the matter and get back to the Board to clarify the
situation. He did not know who has been looking after putting together a program for that
particular event but he agreed that a standard procedure should be followed to recognize
the various partners.

ITEMS OF BUSNESS

3. CHIEF S REPORT

Chief Bevan reported on the following items:

On August 31, police responded to a domestic disturbance which resulted in a regiona
police officer shooting a suspect and a dog. The man was taken to hospital and has since
been criminally charged in relation to the disturbance. The Specia Investigations Unit (SIU)
is investigating the matter.

OCRPS and Minto Developments have launched an expansion of the Crime Free Multi-
Housing Program in the west-end community of Bayshore. Residents of six Bayshore
gpartment buildings are participating in the program, which includes crime prevention and
safety awareness training for management staff and residents. The Crime Free program is
indicative of the way community members, business owners and the police can work
together to deal with safety issuesin our communities.

During the month of September, OCRPS will be focusing their enforcement efforts on
school bus legidation infractions. This public awareness campaign, which coincides with the
return to school, will increase driver awareness about their responsibilities concerning school
bus stopping laws.

The Youth Mentoring Program, launched on September 19" is a partnership initiative
between the police, the Orleans Lions Club and the Ottawa 67's, which focuses on local
youth between the ages of 15 and 19 who are interested in pursuing a career in policing.
For 12 weeks, 12 officers and area youth will pair up to spend a few hours together each
week to alow these youth to experience the life of an officer and get to know the person
behind the uniform.

OCRPS and Versaterm are hosting this year's Versaterm Users Conference, being held
September 27" to 29", The three-day conference will be attended by over 150 delegates.
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From August 23 to 25, undercover officers conducted a three-day progtitution sweep in
conjunction with the Centretown Community Police Centres which resulted in 52 arrests, 24
crimina charges being laid against prostitutes and their clients, and 28 offenders being
determined digible for “John School”.

On September 9", the Police Service held its annual fall auction. Over 200 bicycles and 250
unclaimed articles were offered for sale, raising atotal of $25,000.

A second bike school program will be conducted during the month of September and staff
will report on the results of that initiative at the October Board meeting.

In response to a question from member Legendre, Deputy Chief Mackie indicated the bike school
will be held at 474 Elgin Stret.

Member McCombie re-iterated a previous inquiry with respect to the possbility of imposing a
publication ban on the names of people who attend John School. Chief Bevan indicated he would

have to check on the status of that inquiry though he did not believe the Service could impose such
aban.

That the Ottawa-Carleton Regional Police Services Board receive this report for
infor mation.

RECEIVED

4, TRAINING INITIATIVE, BLIND,
DEAF-BLIND AND VISUALLY IMPAIRED COMMUNITY
- Chief’s report dated 15 Sep 00

Chief Bevan recaled in July of last year, a blind person, while with his guide dog, was refused
access to an Ottawa convenience store.  Following that incident, questions and issues arose with
regard to the level of awareness and training provided to members of the Police Service for
dedling with members of the blind, deaf-blind and visually impaired community. To address those
issues, representatives of the blind, deaf-blind and visudly impaired community worked with
members of the Police Service to develop and deliver a program aimed at heightening awareness
and training police officers on their needs.

Staff Sergeant G. Meehan indicated it was a pleasure to work with this group to develop the
training syllabus for the OCRPS. He described the process by which the group was formed, its
membership, and the development and delivery of the training syllabus. He noted the sub-
committee, comprised of Mr. T. Green, Ms. P. Leclair, Ms. V. Coallicott, Ms. A. Farrow, Mr. I.
Martin, Mr. P. Marcinov, Ms. T. Marcinov and Mr. R. Marsoleil, represented a wide range of
expertise ranging from law, education, administration and blind, desf-blind and visudly impaired
community advocacy.



Ottawa-Carleton Regiond 6
Police Services Board Minute
25 September 2000

Mr. T. Green re-iterated that these issues arose out of an incident in which he and his guide dog
were refused access to a convenience store in July 1999. He recalled that members of the blind,
deaf-blind and visualy impaired community spoke before the Police Services Board on three
separate occasions following that incident. In August 1999, an initid meeting was held with staff
of the Police Service to discuss training, and the committee mentioned by Staff Sergeant Meehan
was formed in November 1999. Mr. Green fdlt the training of front-line officers is a beginning of
awareness and sensitivity to issues and problems faced by guide dog users and persons who are
blind in the Ottawa-Carleton area. He hoped the positive steps taken by the Police Service and
Board would lend themselves to other areas such as the upcoming municipa election and other
emergency Services.

Staff Sergeant Meehan indicated should other emergency services want to use the syllabus, the
Police Service will make resources available at its professional development centre. He invited
Chief Bevan and Chair Kreling to join him in presenting a token of appreciation to Mr. lan Martin,
Ms. Tracy Marcinov, and Mr. Paul Marcinov for their assistance in delivering the training to front-
line officers. He stressed their commitment in terms of time and expertise and noted it was an
onerous task.

Chief Bevan explained the Police Service has prepared plagues for each individual which read “In
recognition of your contribution to police officer training for blind, deaf-blind and visudly impaired
community awareness, April 5 through May 10 2000, presented by the Ottawa-Carleton Regiona
Police Service’.

Chair Kreling thanked staff for drawing the Board's attention to all the good work that has been
done with respect to thisinitiative. On behalf of the Board, he thanked Mr. Martin, Ms. Marcinov,
and Mr. Marcinov for their efforts and commitment to helping the Police Service and the
community at large better understand the accessibility challenges that members of the blind, deaf-
blind and visualy impaired community face on a daily basis. He aso thanked al the members of
the committee who participated in the initiative.

Member Legendre recognized and commended Mr. T. Green for his perseverance in propelling
the issue forward and bringing it to the Board's and the public’'s attention. He noted a lot of good
has come out of a bad situation.

Member Buckingham felt the outcome was a great one-time effort however, she inquired about
the Service' s plans to offer refresher training to its officers.

Chief Bevan indicated the Service recognizes that there is a place for this kind of training in the
organization and noted Ms. Marcinov has offered to continue with the program. The program will
be required training for any new officers coming into the organization and the Service will try to
deliver refresher training for existing officers.

That the Ottawa-Carleton Regional Police Services Board receive this report for
information.

RECEIVED
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5. NEW PURSUIT GUIDELINES/PRESENTATION

Deputy Chief Mackie explained this item was place on the agenda to follow-up on a request from
member Legendre for an update on the Ministry’s pursuit guidelines and the Service's training
program. He introduced Sergeants L. Bustard and R. Keindel and invited them to make the
presentation.

Sergeant L. Bustard explained the Solicitor General of Ontario initiated a review of pursuits
following the deaths of severa third parties during suspect apprehension pursuits and asked the
Policing Services Division to prepare a comprehensive report on pursuits. The report, released 12
February 1999, made five recommendations. Three of the recommendations pertained to: the
provision of funding on a one-time basis for helicopter projects and their evaluation; amendments
to the Highway Traffic Act; and amendments to the Crimina Code to include stiffer pendlties for
drivers who decide to flee police. The presentation will focus on the other two recommendations,
which pertain to: amending the policy of Suspect Apprehension Pursuits (SAP) through
regulation; and the training of officers, supervisors and dispatchers on pursuits.

The OCRPS has implemented a policy to ensure compliance with these statutory amendments
which includes. initiating/continuing SAP, a three-part test; utilizing aternative methods/tactics
when following or stopping a fleeing vehicle; discontinuing/terminating a pursuit; intentional
contact; jurisdiction; monthly reporting to the Ministry; and training.

Staff showed a synopsis of the fifteen minute video prepared by the Ministry of the Salicitor
Generd on the new policy/regulation.

Sergeant R. Keinddl indicated the legidation, which came into effect 1 January 2000, requires that
al sworn members, supervisors and dispatchers be trained by 31 December 2001, giving police
services two years to ensure al affected staff receive the required training. He noted officers are
governed by existing training, standing orders and policies until after they have received training.
The training must be delivered in two parts, the first part being an academic component which
must be completed before moving on to the second practical component.

During the academic component, trainees discuss the three-part test which every officer must
consider before engaging in a pursuit: 1) that a crimina offence has been committed or is about to
be committed, 2) that there is a need to identify the vehicle or its occupant and no alternatives are
available, and 3) that the pursuit never outweighs the risk to public safety. They aso discuss
restrictions, the role of communications and supervisory personnel, alternatives to pursuits,
jurisdiction issues, intentional contact, and an evauation of training, the results of which are
forwarded to the Ontario Police College (OPC). Sergeant Keindd explained the new legidation
has brought changes to the issue of jurisdiction in that the Service where the pursuit was initiated
has decison-making responsihilities throughout the pursuit unless it decides to turn it over to an
adjacent jurisdiction.

The practical driver training component is designed with officer and public safety in mind. It is
conducted on loca city streets and focuses on co-operative driving principles. Finally, trainees
learn termination methods such as spike belt deployment, rolling blocks and pin maneuvers.
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Sergeant Keindel explained the two training components do not have to be conducted in
conjunction with one another. The practical component is conducted year-round on city streets
and the academic component is offered year-round at the Professional Development Centre. The
legidation requires that refresher training be conducted on a bi-annual basis, though it leaves it to
the discretion of individua police services to decide whether it will offer refresher training annualy
or bi-annually to its members. The OCRPS currently conducts refresher training on a bi-annual
basis but will re-assess the need as the program gets up and running.

In response to questions from Vice Chair Baskerville, Sergeant Keindel indicated he is familiar
with the RCMP's training facility in Orleans however, the Service does not use it to conduct the
practica component of the pursuit training. He explained the training is designed to be done on
city streets and is typically done at average speeds. It involves four vehicles, with two instructors
on board at all times.

In response to questions from member Legendre, Sergeant Keindel explained the legidation
requires that police services report monthly on pursuits, even if there have been none. He
believed the reports are for datistical purposes however, an OPC report is submitted by any
officer who has been involved in a pursuit. With regard to the consensus test conducted at the
end of the academic component of the training, Sergeant Keindel explained the previous model
caled for an individual test and posed some problems in terms of administration and tracking.
Therefore, a committee reviewed the requirements and suggested that a consensus test be
conducted. The classis broken down into small groups and each group answers fifteen questions.
A consensus is reached by each group in answering the questions. They then present their
answers to the facilitator and put their names on the exam.

That the Ottawa-Carleton Regional Police Services Board receive this presentation for
information.

RECEIVED

6. OC TRANSPO INQUEST RECOMMENDATIONS. PROGRESS REPORT
- Chief’s report dated 20 Sep 00

That the Ottawa-Carleton Regional Police Services Board receive this report for
information.

RECEIVED

7. HRIMPLEMENTATION PLAN
- Chief’s report dated 18 Sep 00

Member Buckingham was delighted to see the Service was moving forward on this item. She
noted the report indicates the Board will be kept briefed on different aspects of the project
initiatives as they proceed. She indicated she would like to see a more definitive reporting cycle.
She suggested that updates could perhaps be provided to the Board on a quarterly basis. She
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noted so much of the Service's future capability in how it postions itself is dependant on the
human resources policies and practices implemented. She believed the OCRPS will be stronger
as aresult of implementing the recommendations made by the external firm commissioned to look
at the Service's practices.

Member Buckingham noted the report recommends outsourcing at the same time as it suggests
the Service will require additional resources. She bdieved that is contradictory and maintained
that if outsourcing is intended to generate savings, staff should be able to do it within existing
budgetary envelopes.

Chief Bevan suggested it might be appropriate for staff to report on the staffing plan in June and
December. He believed that would tie in well with the Service's promotiona and transfer
processes as well as with other reporting cycles dready in place.  With respect to outsourcing
and the associated costs, Chief Bevan indicated the possible outsourcing solutions identified in the
report would require temporary funds. He noted the Service is sensitive to the budget pressures
the Board is subject to, therefore, staff have resolved to find money within existing budgetary
envelopes. The costs were identified in this report because he fet it wise to identify, for the
information of Board members, that the Service anticipates outsourcing some of these
responsibilities in much the same way as it uses consultants in other areas of the organization.

Member Buckingham felt the June and December reporting cycle would be adequate. She noted
one of the areas staff have identified for potential outsourcing relates to background checks.
Since the OCRPS conducts these as part of the recruitment process, she assumed this would
involve on-going costs.

Chief Bevan indicated the proposal to outsource background checks is till in the preliminary
stages and staff identified it in the report for the Board' s information.

Vice Chair Baskerville was pleased to see the implementation plan. He expressed his
appreciation for the work that has been done in this area and for the work still to be done. He
referenced the objective under recommendation 4.1.2, of the “Goals & Objectives’ which states
“Position the Human Resources to more effectively participate in an integrated corporate planning
process’. He felt the statement is rather vague and suggested that if what is meant by it is that
the Human Resource function has to be an integral part of the planning process, it should say that.
He agreed with the objectives listed in section 4.2.1 under “Goals & Objectives’ and suggested
that staff might want to also consider a more formal process by which feedback can be given to
unsuccessful applicants. He noted other jurisdictions have been criticized because unsuccessful
applicants felt they were not sufficiently briefed.

Chief Bevan indicated he would have to discuss that suggestion with staff because of the number
of people the Service dedls with in its recruitment process. He noted that from time to time, a
case arises that generates a significant workload for staff and such a commitment may be too
onerous for the current staff resources.

Vice Chair Baskerville appreciated that such difficulties can arise and re-iterated that he raised it
because the issue has come up in other jurisdictions.
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In response to questions from Vice Chair Baskerville with respect to the third activity listed in
section 4.23 under “Timelines and Accountability”, which gates “Continue to identify
impediments to attracting recruits’, Ms. C. Roy, Acting Director, Human Resources, confirmed
that statement applies to the monitoring of the application of standards to various groups within the
population such as women and racia groups. She explained the next activity, which refers to
market groups, refers to the community the Police Service is serving and trying to look at the
participation rates and applicant levels from visible minorities and women.

Vice Char Baskerville referenced the activities listed in section 4.3.1 under “Timelines and
Accountabilities” and suggested that in addition to conducting detailed research on incremental
screening processes in other police organizations, the Service might want to look at smilar
hierarchical organizations such as military systems. He felt there might be some broad
parameters that would be worthwhile investigating. He wondered if the screening criteria would
be based on such things as performance appraisals. Ms. Roy confirmed that is one of the
components staff is reviewing.

In response to further questions from Vice Chair Baskerville with respect to the development of
tools to support the career management process, Ms. Roy explained the Career Management
Strategy refers to a mapping out process that members would follow to go from one position to
another, or from one rank to another, in terms of training, competencies and how they would be
linked.

Vice Chair Baskerville referenced section 4.3.4 under “Timelines and Accountability” which
suggests the Service evaluate the impact of introducing discretion in applying its current policy
restricting eligibility for promotion of Constables before they complete eight years of service. He
wondered whether that implies the present policy is acceptable and would only be by-passed in
exceptional circumstances, or whether the Service will reconsder whether eight years is

appropriate.

Chief Bevan indicated the Executive has had extensive discussions about the eight year rule and
the five year rule and though a great deal more consultation is needed, the Service is reviewing
those policies.

Member Legendre was pleased to see the report was finally before the Board. He felt it has
been a while in coming forward. He noted the background refers to when the Board asked for
the report but it makes no reference to what prompted it. He recalled that the Laidlaw report,
which made some severe criticisms of the Service's human resource practices, is what prompted
the Board to ask for this report. He noted the background section indicates that part of the
purpose of the audit was to “support decision making based on proven performance and merit of
staff” and he asked staff to point out the recommendations in the report that specifically address
that objective. He felt that was one of the driving reasons for the audit because the Laidlaw
report suggested there may have in the past been punitive practices. He wondered how this
report would correct such practices, if they existed. He also wondered how staff will in future be
assured that promotions or transfers will be based on their track record, their career development,
and the needs of the organization.
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Chief Bevan began by addressing the issue of timing. He recalled that when the Board received
the consultants report in June, it was agreed staff would bring forward an implementation plan in
September.  With respect to member Legendre's question about the specific recommendations
that address the purpose of ensuring decision making is based on proven performance and merit,
Chief Bevan pointed to recommendation 4.3.2 under “Goas & Objectives’ and recommendation
4.3.2 under “Timelines and Accountability” which recommend that “... the Human Resources
Section create supporting tools for career management such as. Career Maps or Career
Development Handbooks.”. He explained the Service's strategy has been to implement a more
accountable process for transfers and to create tools to alow members to manage their career
development. The Service is trying to create a performance appraisal system that can be used as
a development tool for members by identifying strengths and weaknesses and being a living
process by which members can get instant feedback, assistance and career counselling. He noted
that a good ded of responsbility will fal on operational people because they are in the best
position to give career advice and guidance to members who are working their way through the
organization. He indicated the Service is trying to develop a strategy and create a process that
will ad members, from the time they come in as new recruits, in continuing their development
through middle service and getting to where they would like to be in the organization and where
the organization can best use their kills and abilities. The process will involve the performance
appraisal system, training programs and peer counsdlling. With respect to accountability following
transfers, Chief Bevan indicated the Service will implement a checklist, developed by Deputy
Chief Hill, and will be prepared to respond to questions from members as to why transfers have
taken place.

In response to questions from member Legendre with respect to a performance appraisa system,
Chief Bevan indicated that regular performance appraisals will be one of the elements considered
in the promotional process but maintained, what is important is the development aspect. The
Service wants to avoid any opportunity for ambush appraisals by implementing an incident file
process where things done well and things that need improvement are dealt with at the time of an
incident. He felt thiswould lead to members understanding where their strengths and weaknesses
are and what is expected of them. That is seen as the foundation of the personal development

program.

Member Legendre was glad the Service has gotten to where it will be implementing such systems
and he hoped the recommendations would, in fact, be implemented. Chair Kreling noted the
requirement for staff to report to the Board semi-annually is meant to ensure implementation.

That the Ottawa-Carleton Regional Police Services Board receive this report for
information.

RECEIVED
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AWARD OF CONTRACT FOR CAFETERIA ***
AND VENDING SERVICES - 474 ELGIN STREET
- Director, Property Services' report dated 19 Sep 00

Member Legendre noted the criteria for the vendor made no reference to food and wondered if
members of the Police Service were consulted on the request for quaifications. He suggested
that perhaps the next time the contract is let, the users of the facility should be consulted. Mr.
Moore, Property Services, indicated the next time will be better because the contract requires that
aformalized customer feedback survey be conducted bi-annually.

Ms. D. Frazer, Acting Director General, explained that in the last stage of the evaluation process,
volunteer members were asked to participate in the review. She clarified that part of the food
service plan was for the vendor to provide menu items and a fedl for the range of items they
would be providing in terms of variety and nutritional value. The contractor being recommended is
the current vendor and Ms. Frazer stressed, their approach has always been to actively seek
feedback from members. She stated staff will be happy to provide information of that nature in
the report coming to the Board the next time the contract is let.

That the Ottawa-Carleton Regional Police Services Board approve the award of RFP
No. 00600-96115-P01, for the provision of Cafeteria and Vending Services to Beaver
Foods Limited, Ottawa for the period November 1, 2000 to October 31, 2003 with two
additional one year optional extension periods.

CARRIED
REPORT OF MACMILLAN & ASSOCIATES - REVIEW OF BASIC

COST STRUCTURE OF OTTAWA-CARLETON REGIONAL POLICE SERVICE
- Chief’s report dated 20 Sep 00

In reading the report, member Buckingham noted there are a number of things the Service does
because they have historicaly done them. She wondered what the legal obligations are in these
areas. She stated the fact the Service has been doing something for a long time means nothing to
her.

Chief Bevan agreed with member Buckingham's comment and stated that if staff find something
that should more appropriately be done by another organization, the Service will enter into
negotiations with that organization to achieve the desired savings.

Member Buckingham noted the report makes references to finding out what other police services
do. She stated she does not care what other police services do. Any service currently offered by
the OCRPS which it has no obligation to provide should be passed on to a more appropriate
organization.

* k%

Report requiring Transition Board approval.
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10.

Chief Bevan noted the report makes references to advances in technology and he expected there
would be changes once technology is fully on stream. In particular, he believed the integrated
justice system would have a significant impact, not only on police services but on the court and
crown system as well. The Service needs to re-allocate resources to meet some of the new
obligations imposed by the adequacy standards and it is responsible for picking up some newly
emerging issues. However, he hoped staff will be able to find efficiencies. He added staff in the
court and records sections have also been asked to review their operations for possible
efficiencies.

In response to a question from member Buckingham with respect to timeframes for seeing
impacts on the budget, Chief Bevan indicated he expects to see impacts in 2001 though he could
not ascertain how early in the year such impacts would be seen. He noted the analysis and
recommendations should be available in time for the preparation of the 2001 budget estimates,
therefore any such savings will be reflected in the draft budget.

Vice Chair Baskerville thanked Chief Bevan and his staff for bringing the report forward and
keeping the Board up to date. He believed this is an on-going process that will probably go on for
some time. He noted the annex to the report identifies target dates and he felt staff have provided
a good update. He noted the report makes references to leave patterns and absenteeism and he
wondered if staff will be reviewing the use the various forms of leave.

Chief Bevan indicated this is an area the Service is actively working on, and a report is being
prepared for the Board's Human Resources Committee.

D. Frazer explained the Service is incorporating absenteeism as one of the elements it will be able
to monitor through the new time attendance and scheduling system currently being rolled-out to
users. Human resource staff will be working with the vendor to develop customized reports and
standard reporting so that information can be provided to sections managers. She hoped the
Service will be using such information for decision-making by the end of the year.

That the Ottawa-Carleton Regional Police Services Board receive this report for
information.

RECEIVED

CONTRACTING SERVICES TO OTHER
POLICE SERVICES - FOLLOW-UP REPORT
- Chief’ s report dated 12 Sep 00

That the Ottawa-Carleton Regional Police Services Board receive this report for
information with further report to follow.

RECEIVED
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2000 SECOND QUARTER FINANCIAL REPORT
- Acting Director Genera’s report dated 18 Sep 00

Member Buckingham noted the biggest pressures are overtime and legal costs and that
secondment revenues are listed among the solutions. She wondered what sort of target levels are
set for secondments as she believed this suggests they are running higher than planned.

Chief Bevan dtated that from time to time the Service is responsible for responding to certain
issues. He noted, for instance, that the Service currently has two members working in Kosovo
and revenue is generated by that. He also noted the Service currently has, on a cost-recovery
basis, officers working at the Criminal Inteligence Service of Canada. At any one time, the
OCRPS has 20 to 22 members out on secondments. However, the Service has of late tried to
minimize secondments for operational reasons. He indicated the OCRPS is currently at its
maximum exposure to secondments, and al secondment requests are scrutinized very closdly in
terms of continued commitments and operational needs.

Member Buckingham recognized the value of secondments but maintained that because of
retirement projections, the Service has to start paying close attention to the number of
secondments it approves. She indicated she was surprised to see it listed as a solution to budget
pressures. She believed this indicates there are a significant number of them to help make up the
$690,000 saving identified in the report. She stressed the need to balance secondments against
operationa requirements and wondered if the large number of secondments are contributing to the
significant amount of overtime.

Ms. Frazer explained the Service generdly budgets in the range of $600,000 per year for
secondment revenues. At this point, staff are projecting approximately $153,000 of secondment
revenue beyond that base because of the kind of secondments the Service has been able to take
advantage of this year. She explained that secondments are not aways recovered and this year,
the OCRPS has been fortunate in that respect. She stated it would be incorrect to say the Service
is sending members on secondment to solve its budget issues; it just happens to be how it has
unfolded this year.

Ms. Frazer did not believe the number of secondments is causing additional pressures on overtime.
She explained that overtime pressures are coming about in trying to catch up to retirements.
There have been retirements in the Service's cdll block, information desk and communications
centre. Because of the process of recruiting, training and bringing people through the organization
to replace those retirements, there is a time lapse during which existing staff are having to log
overtime to cover off. She stated the OCRPS has taken great steps in recruiting to ensure
daffing levels are maximized and the Service is currently within four postions of being fully
staffed. However, the organization is adjusting to bumping those people into the positions where
they are ultimately required. She noted part of what the Board saw in the Human Resource
Implementation Plan is a plan to move the human resources function into the planning strategy so
that the Service can anticipate such gaps from recruit to employee, plan transfers around that
timing, and close the gap. She believed the Service will be fully staff this year and the staffing plan
for 2001 will maintain that level and help close some of the gaps. Fortunately, there have been
savings in other areas of the budget that are alowing staff to work around the issues this year.
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Member Buckingham was glad to hear the Service is moving towards managing people as a
strategic resource. She fdt it isimperative to move in that direction.

Vice Chair Baskerville stated if the forecast for surplus is correct, staff should be commended
because based on the Service's operating budget of $130M, the surplus represents less than 1
tenth of 1 percent. He noted overtime is a perennia problem however, he was aware that staff
are working on it and he was hopeful that over time, it will come under control. He noted one of
the solutions listed in the report refers to savings in equipment and program supplies. He
wondered if this meant that staff were skimping on the tools they need to do their jobs as a short
term solution to bring down expenditures.

Ms. Frazer explained some of those savings are due to the stock piling the Service did in
preparation for the millennium. Staff did a lot of purchasing towards the end of last year in
anticipation of a front-line operational exercise that never happened. Those savings are primarily
coming out of the Quarter Master budget and are directly related to the fact that the Service does
not have to restock as quickly as it normally would. However, staff are keeping the budget bases
where they are because they reflect a more normal year of operation.

That the Ottawa-Carleton Regional Police Services Board receive this report for
information.

RECEIVED

S.I.U. INVESTIGATION - INJURY SUSTAINED DURING ARREST OR DETENTION
- Chief’s report dated 18 Sep 00

That the Ottawa-Carleton Regional Police Services Board receive this report outlining
theresults of the S.1.U. Investigation and the Professional Standards I nvestigation.

RECEIVED

ATTENDANCE AT CACP FORUM SERIES
- Executive Director’s report dated 18 Sep 00

That the Ottawa-Carleton Regional Police Services Board approve the attendance of
Board member E. Buckingham at the CACP Forum entitled “Shaping the Future
Together”, being held in Banff, Alberta from November 2-5, 2000.

CARRIED
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CANADIAN ASSOCIATION OF POLICE BOARDS 2002 ANNUAL CONFERENCE
- CAPB Vice President and Executive Director’s joint report dated 13 Sep 00

Chair Kreling indicated this item is being brought forward at the request of the Board of Directors
of the Canadian Association of Police Boards (CAPB). He explained that normally, the CAPB
holds its annua conference in conjunction with the Canadian Association of Chiefs of Police
(CACP). Because the CACP is holding its 2002 conference in Quebec City and the CAPB has
no members in Quebec, it was suggested that Ottawa would be a destination close enough to
allow delegates to attend both conferences if they so desire. He noted that hosting the conference
would require the Board to contribute approximately $5,000 to host a reception.

Vice Chair Baskerville indicated he has attended the conferences for the past three years and he
felt they were very useful meetings. However, he felt a certain precedence has been set with
respect to receptions and functions. He suggested the Board may have to find sponsors for such
events and he wondered if this would be an impediment to hosting the conference.

Chair Kreling confirmed the Saint John Board “rolled out the red carpet” for delegates at this
year's conference and they sought sponsorships to assist them in that. However, he did not fed
any board is compelled to do that nor did he want to commit to such a standard. He expressed his
view that it is part of doing business for a host board or municipality to extend greetings to
conference delegates by hosting an event.

Member Legendre did not have a problem with the Board hosting an event and he noted from the
report that various things are optional or up to the host board. He indicated there is such a variety
of activities available in the nation’s capital that he hoped this Board would show more imagination
than to offer a golf tournament.

Member Buckingham felt the expense of hosting a reception can easily be justified. She noted the
cost of sending three members to the conference in another location would easily exceed the cost
of hosting one event. Therefore, she suggested it would be appropriate to fund such an event
from the Board' s Conferences and Conventions budget.

Chair Kreling supported hosting the conference. In response to comments from member
Buckingham with respect to the need for more interaction between the CAPB and the CACP, he
acknowledged the different venues would make it difficult. However, he noted the two
associations will try to have some overlap at their 2001 conferences in Saskatoon.

That the Ottawa-Carleton Regional Police Services Board agree to host the 2002
Canadian Association of Police Boards Annual Meeting and Conference in Ottawa, from
August 22-24, 2002.

CARRIED
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FEDERAL WHITE PAPER ON LAW ENFORCEMENT & CRIMINAL LIABILITY
- Executive Director’ s report dated 19 Sep 00

Member Legendre noted this item was placed on the agenda at his request. He was impressed
with what the Federa Government is proposing. However, he felt the report should make more
frequent reference to judicia authorization, and that it should provide for speciadized training for
“designated” peace officers, senior officials and agents under the direction and control of an
officer. He felt the paper seems to make the assumption that one designates a peace officer and
he or she suddenly has the skills and knowledge to properly judge various stuations. He
suggested that may not aways be the case without training being provided.

Vice Chair Baskerville was pleased this item was being raised. He felt the draft legidation goes
some way toward giving officers the latitude they need to do their job in terms of infiltrating
organized crime and dealing with serious threats to society, but he wondered if it would be
sufficient. He noted the draft makes reference to the ability of a competent authority to designate
asenior officid, and wondered if this refersto a Chief of Police or other senior police officer.

Chief Bevan stated there is precedence in the Criminal Code for providing that the officid be
such a person and he has carried such a designation in the past. With respect to the issue of
whether or not the legidation goes far enough, he noted the Federa Government listened to
recommendations that came out of a Law Amendments Committee of the Canadian Association
of Chiefs of Police (CACP) and much of this paper was prepared as a response to, and in
consultation with, the CACP. However, he noted things have changed since the law was tabled.
The recent shooting of a journalist in Montred has spawned demands from various provincia
Solicitor Generals for tougher measures. He indicated the Federad Government is looking at
tougher means for dedling with organized crime and has asked for input as to whether this, and
other pieces of legidation, are going to help in that regard. Chief Bevan was very hopeful that this
and other legidation supportive of the underlying premise would be put into place to alow the
police to do the job of dismantling organized crime.

Member McCombie noted the new RCMP Commissioner has made proposals aong these lines
and is encouraging parliament to act onit. Hefet thisisastep in the right direction.

Chief Bevan stated he is aso very encouraged by the leadership being shown by the RCMP
Commissioner and the Salicitor General of Canadain bringing about realistic change in the war on
organized crime.

Chair Kreling indicated the Canadian Association of Police Boards (CAPB) has expressed its
support for this legidation. However, he noted there was a concern raised that the paper should
provide grester detail about the individuas who can be involved and the type of involvement
permitted.

Moved by J. Legendre
That the Ottawa-Carleton Regional Police Services Board offer its support for the

general thrust of the White Paper entitled “Law Enforcement & Criminal Liability” and
suggest that the White Paper:
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1. would benefit from more frequent reference to judicial authorization; and
2. provide for proper specialized training for designated peace officers, senior

16.

officials and agents under the direction and control of an officer.

CARRIED as amended

PROTOCOL FOR THE SHARING OF INFORMATION BETWEEN
THE POLICE SERVICES BOARD AND MUNICIPAL COUNCIL
- Policy Committee Chair’ s report dated 19 Sep 00

Chair Kreling noted the amended protocol distributed to Board members at the meeting to replace
the one included in the agenda.

Member Buckingham explained the origind Annex contained an additional statement which said
that the Board and Chief of Police will host a public information session on current policing issues
in the Regional Municipaity of OttawaCarleton at least once annualy. She noted there is no
requirement under the Police Services Act or the Adequacy Standards for the Board to do that.
She believed the Board may, in part, dready be doing that by having quarterly meetings in the
various communities, but she maintained there is no need to make reference to it in the protocol.
She stressed the Board's obligation under the provinciad Adequacy Standards Regulation is to
share information with Regiona Council, to agree on a date when the Board will provide a
business plan to Regiona Council, and to have a protocol on making that business plan public. She
believed that is al the protocol should address and the additiona paragraph included in the origina
Annex does not relate to any of those things.

Member Legendre indicated that paragraph was the thing he liked most about the protocol and
indicated he was going to suggest amending it to make it clear that such information sessions
would be Board meetings and not the responsibility of the Chief, though he hoped the Chief would
attend any such sessions. He felt such a sesson would be a useful exercise and a healthy
tradition to develop because it would foster dialogue and demonstrate openness. He believed the
fact that it is not required by law should not prevent the Board from doing it. He expressed his
disappointment in seeing the amended protocol and indicated he would be moving that the
paragraph be re-inserted and amended to make it clear that such information sessions are the sole
responsbility of the Board.

Member Buckingham stated she has no problem with advising the Aty Clerk of any additiona
meetings the Board chooses to hold, but she questioned why the Board would enter into an
agreement with Council to hold public information sessions. She argued the paragraph does not
belong in this protocol, the purpose of which isto enter into an agreement with Council with regard
to information sharing and the development of a business plan. She did not see any point in putting
something into an agreement that does not need to be there.
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Moved by J. Legendre

That paragraph No. 2 of the earlier version of Annex A be included in the Protocol and
that it be amended to read:

“The Board will host a public information session on current policing issues in the
Regional Municipality of Ottawa-Carleton at least once annually.”

LOST

YEAS: H. Kreling, J. Legendre
NAYS: E. Buckingham, G. Baskerville, J. McCombie

On apoint of clarification, Chair Kreling noted that the protocol refers to the Regional Municipality
of Ottawa-Carleton Council. He wondered if the protocol would come into effect immediately on
January 1, 2001.

In response to questions from members on the effective date of the protocol and whether the
Board would have to enter into a new agreement with the in-coming Council after January 1,
2001, Ms. Fedec indicated lega staff have advised her that in order to be in compliance with the
Adequacy Standards, the Board has to enter into an agreement with Council before January 1,
2001 and that any agreements entered into with the current Council would carry forward into the
new City.

That the Ottawa-Carleton Police Services Board approve the proposed Protocol for the
sharing of information with Municipal Council, attached at Annex A.

CARRIED

POLICY ON CONVERSION OF FOUND/SEIZED PROPERTY TO POLICE USE
- Policy Commiittee Chair’ s report dated 19 Sep 00

Vice Chair Baskerville referenced the “Chief’ s Requirements - General Requirements’ section of
the Board's Policy Manual which dtates that “The Chief of police shall ensure that al practices,
activities, decisons, or organizational circumstances are consistent with the Police Services Act
of Ontario, other relevant statutes, contractual agreements, etc...”. He noted the Act makes
specific references to the disposa of property, and the matter is more than adequately covered in
the Service's policies and procedures. Therefore, he questioned whether the reference in the
Policy Manual would be deemed as sufficient policy direction to the Chief. Secondly, he
wondered if the Board should specify the frequency for receiving requests to convert property to
police use.

Member Buckingham stated not everyone reads and remembers al the pertinent legidation. She
explained that was part of the reason why some items were included in the Board’'s Policy
Manual; i.e. to provide a single point of reference for new board members. She agreed it may be
beneficial to have a footnote in the Policy Manua to make reference to the specific legidation.
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With respect to the need to specify a timeframe for staff to bring forward reports requesting the
conversion of property to police use, member Buckingham suggested it should be left up to the
Service. Staff may find it beneficial to bring forward such reports severa times a year because
they can not convert property without explicit approval from the Board. She felt that requirement
indirectly forces the Service to pick some sort of cycle.

Vice Chair Baskerville subscribed to the notion of having footnotes in the Policy Manud because
the Act contains some very specific directions on the disposal of various items, such as money and
firearms, and he felt those sections should be highlighted for future board members. Furthermore,
he felt this would provide the covering umbrella for the policy that is aready in place in the Police
Service.

Moved by G. Baskerville

That the Ottawa-Carleton Regional Police Services Board approve the proposed
amendment to the Board’s Policy Manual addressing the conversion or retention of
found or seized property to police use and that the amendment include a footnote
referencing the appropriate sections of the Ontario Police Services Act.

CARRIED as amended

PREVIEW OF PARTNERSHIP IN ACTION ASSEMBLY: OCTOBER 27 & 28, 2000
- Chief’ s report dated 19 Sep 00

Mr. D. Pepper, Director, Community Development, provided some background on the Partnership
in Action (PIA) initiative. He stated last year's assembly held in November alowed the Police
Service to set a framework, within the context of district policing, to have regular annual contact
with the community. This year's assembly will be broken down into two days. The Friday
evening component will feature: a presentation by Chief Bevan entitled “Moving Forward With
District Policing”; a presentation on some of the refinements that have been made to the service
delivery model; and an opportunity for members of the community to ask questions and foster
networking at an information fair. The Saturday morning will be spent in the main PIA assembly
focusing on a rejuvenation of Neighbourhood Watch and the Service's partnerships wth various
community safety committees. The rgjuvenation will alow the Service to fulfill a number of gods:
update Neighbourhood Watch partners on district policing and the changes that have been made;
enhance community mobilization efforts; increase the community’s involvement in crime
prevention and traffic management; and help rguvenate Neighbourhood Watch, which will need
to come together in a more coordinated fashion. Staff see this as an idedl time to bring together
the various Neighbourhood Watch programs and begin a process to help them determine how they
will work together in the new City of Ottawa.

Member Buckingham indicated she attended the last PIA assembly which she felt created alot of
positive feelings and good will. She recalled that a number of action items came out of the break-
out groups held last year, and she wondered what sort of feedback there has been to those
groups. She felt staff need to close that loop.
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Mr. Pepper stated that as opposed to closing the loop, staff want to build on it. He explained that
two things have happened with respect to the work that came out of last year’s assembly. Copies
of the PIA Bulletin have been distributed, which provides a quick summary of the assembly and a
checklist of the milestones to date as well as future actions. He indicated the districts that helped
coordinate actual sessions at last year’s assembly have been working on specific issues in their
respective communities, and continuing the relationship building that is occurring there.

Because staff want to use this year’ s assembly as a benchmark to look back at where the process
has come from and define where it is going, Mr. Pepper indicated this year's assembly will
feature an Assembly Bulletin that will contain:  a brief overview of each digtrict as they are
currently encompassed; the issues raised at last year's assembly; progress to date; and new
information that is of interest and relevance. Participants will be able to leave with a city-wide
focus of every district and the issues that have been defined in the past. Participants will be able
to use that information as a basis on which to engage some of the discussion at the assembly and
for their future work as neighbourhood watch committees and members.

In response to questions from member Buckingham with respect to the proposed structure for the
various workgroups on the Saturday, Mr. Pepper indicated a planning committee consisting of

members of the Police Service, the Neighbourhood Watch executive and other safety groups, are
still working on defining how the Assembly can best meet the Service's and the community’s
needs. The committee is considering having morning sessions based on existing districts and
afternoon sessions more focused on neighbourhood watch issues. He believed the various
neighbourhood watch programs may want to examine how they will structure themselves as a
grouping of neighbourhood watches across the new City. Currently there is one umbrella group,

the Ottawa Neighbourhood Watch Association (ONWA), which acts as a designated group and

does some coordination, but that does not necessarily occur in all municipalities.

Member Buckingham surmized it sounds as though staff see the morning session as building on
last year's assembly and the afternoon session as an opportunity to try and nudge the various
neighbourhood watch groups towards a single structure.

Mr. Pepper noted that is a reasonable assessment however, staff are very conscientious of the
delicate relationship that exists between the current municipalities and the various neighbourhood
and rural community watch programs.

In response to a question from member Buckingham, Mr. Pepper indicated Board members are,
of course, invited to attend any of the sessions.

Member Legendre wondered who provides trandation services for the PIA written material. He
noted some of the headlines are very hard to comprehend and he had to go back and forth
between the French and English versions to make out their meanings. Mr. Pepper responded the
trandation is provided by a private firm however, the OCRPS has a series of checks and
balances with every trandation. He explained the Service uses a process of parallel trandation as
opposed to direct trandation. He promised to go back and check on the trandation of the specific
document referenced by member Legendre.
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20.

Vice Chair Baskerville, on behaf of the Board, acknowledged receipt of the invitation extended by
Mr. Pepper and thanked him for the presentation.

That the Ottawa-Carleton Regional Police Services Board receive this report and
presentation for information.

RECEIVED

COMMENDATION LETTERS (SINCE LAST BOARD MEETING)
- Chief’ s report dated 19 Sep 00

That the Ottawa-Carleton Police Services Board receive thisreport for
information.

RECEIVED

REQUEST FOR SPONSORSHIP: ELIZABETH FRY SOCIETY FUNDRAISER
- Executive Director’ s report dated 19 Sep 00

That the Ottawa-Carleton Police Services Board approve a donation of $500 to sponsor
the Elizabeth Fry Society’s Annual Fundraising Gala, to be held on 19 October 2000 in
Ottawa, and that the Board’stickets be returned to organizersto distribute.

CARRIED as amended

CONS DERATION OF MOTION TO MOVE IN CAMERA

Moved by J. McCombie

That the Ottawa-Carleton Regional Police Services Board adjourn the public portion of
its meeting to move In Camera to discuss confidential items pertaining to personnel and
legal matters, in accordance with Section 35(4)(b) of the Police Services Act.

CARRIED

ADJOURNMENT

The meeting adjourned at 8:25 p.m.

W. Fedec H. Kreling
Executive Director Chair



